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GUIDELINES AND OPPORTUNITIES FOR SERVICE
“….You will do amazing things if you prepare well, starting now, by living your youth and all its gifts to the fullest and without fear of hard work. Be like sporting champions, who attain high goals by quiet daily effort and practice. Let your daily program be the works of mercy. Enthusiastically practice them, so as to be champions in life, champions in love! In this way you will be recognized as disciples of Jesus. In this way, you will have the identification card of the Christian....”  Pope Francis, Mass for the Jubilee of Young People, April 24, 2016
Christian service is based on the Spiritual and Corporal Works of Mercy and, most of all, on the example of Christ who came to serve.  The Confirmandi of Little Flower Parish are required to complete at least 20 hours of service by January 2018.  Students should consider the following:  
· Service should be more than just a job to be done
· Service should help you take on the mind and heart of Christ

· Service should continue after Confirmation
We strongly encourage our Confirmandi, families, and sponsors to participate in service projects together, whenever possible, keeping the corporal and spiritual works of mercy as guides for this service.  Students may prefer to work in groups for some of these endeavors.  The resources listed below are suggestions which provide opportunities to accommodate many schedules.  If you select a service project not listed below, please get approval from the Religious Education Office before you begin.
A WIDER CIRCLE   9159 Brookville Road, Silver Spring, MD 20910 volunteer@awidercircle.org or call 301-608-3504.  For volunteers under age 14, they ask a parent or guardian to volunteer with them their first time there and then they’ll assess for future volunteering if a chaperone is needed.  For volunteers under 18, they need a parent or guardian to complete a volunteer waiver for them ahead of time (or onsite when you drop them off)
MARTHA’S TABLE   marthastable.org/get-involved-2/volunteer
Food Prep (Monday-Sunday from 10 am-1 pm, Minimum Age is 12, Group Size 12 ppl)
· Helping to prepare 150 - 250 meals for the nightly, hot meal distribution on McKenna's Wagon. 
· Volunteers between the ages of 12 - 14 must bring 1 adult chaperone with every 3 students.
CHILDREN’S INN OF BETHESDA   childrensinn.org/get-involved/volunteer/

Organize a Collection Drive

Want to help The Inn from your own home, school, office, or community group? You can organize a collection drive asking your friends, family, or classmates to donate items from our wish list. It’s as easy as making an announcement detailing our most needed items, collecting the items, and dropping off or shipping them to The Children’s Inn.

Thoughtful Treasures Mailbox Gifts

Bring happiness to a child’s stay at The Inn by making Thoughtful Treasures for their mailboxes. Each resident family receives a key to their own mailbox, where a special treasure is awaiting each patient and sibling every day. Thoughtful Treasures can be hand-made or store-bought.

For more information about volunteer opportunities at The Inn, contact Meredith Daley at meredith.daley@nih.gov or 301-594-5364. 
For more information about Family Dinners and Brunches, contact Cristen Cravath at cravathcm@mail.nih.gov or 301-451-3717.

LITTLE FLOWER MEALS FOR THE HOMELESS – FIRST SUNDAY OF EVERY MONTH
Contact jeaninemcguinness@yahoo.com; see the Sunday bulletin for additional details.
OUR LADY OF LOURDES SUNDAY MEAL FOR THE HOMELESS

To volunteer for any Sunday, please sign up at http://vols.pt/3XNY26 or email aawnovak@gmail.com; the sign up process is online and mandatory.  You MUST sign up online before showing up to volunteer.

CLASSROOM AIDE - SUNDAY MORNING RELIGIOUS ED (10:00 to 11:30 a.m.) 

Contact Sister Roberta rthompson@lfschool.org or 301-320-5233

SOME (SO OTHERS MAY EAT) - YOUTH OPPORTUNITIES  
Dining Room Volunteer Policy:  Volunteers must be at least 13; those ages 13 to 15 must have adult supervision; SOME can accommodate groups of up to eight youths; there must be one adult present with every five youths.  Contact volunteer@some.org
Non-Perishable Food Collection
Groups of youths may choose to organize drives for food, clothes, toys, or other items. When previous groups have done this, the response has been very positive from households that participate and the kids always enjoy it.  Contact: 202.797.8806, ext. 2104 or donations@some.org
Create Holiday or Seasonal Decorations
Some groups enjoy making holiday or seasonal decorations such as wall hangings (pictures/posters), table centerpieces, or other decorations for SOME’s Dining Rooms and other programs. We have a large bulletin board in the Dining Room that always needs decorations.  Contact: 202.797.8806, ext. 2201 or volunteer@some.org
Provide “Treats” for our Clients
Groups often bake cookies or muffins to be given to our clients during meal times.  It is a nice addition to the meals and is fun for the volunteers!  Contact: 202.797.8806, ext. 2201 or volunteer@some.org
